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We have only three weeks left of the school year and so many
wonderful events coming up for our students, parents and staff,
it’s a very busy and exciting time.

SCHOOLS SPECTACULAR

Last week I had the tremendous opportunity to attend the
2018 Schools Spectacular at Qudos Arena, Homebush. This
year we had 24 amazing students participate in the combined
choir which consisted of 2700 students from around the state.
Our students displayed outstanding behaviour, continual
commitment to rehearsals and amazing singing skills during
all performances and must be congratulated. They were all
tremendous representatives for the school. I would like to thank
Mrs Keast and Mrs Stammers for attending rehearsals and
performances and providing this amazing opportunity to our
students.

2019 CLASSES

We are currently busy planning for 2019, which is just around
the corner. We place a great deal of thought into the placement
of students into classes. We very carefully consider the
following for each and every student:

We will form classes of students that will work, learn, play
and socialise together very well. We will also make sure that
all staff are provided with information relevant and specific to
each student in their new class. Relevant information is shared
with the next teacher: this often includes medical information,
academic information, supportive strategies and support
programs.

With class changes, some children will begin to feel a bit
worried about what will happen. Will they like the teacher?
Will they be with friends? Together we can work to support
your child, and help them become excited about the changes
that will happen. Please be assured that we will do everything
we can to support them. The Learning Support Team has
already started to discuss how to best ease the transition for
students (and parents and teachers) into the new school year.
This is done through discussions between the School Principal,
Deputy Principals, Learning Support Team and teachers.

PARENT HELPER MORNING TEA

On Tuesday this week, we held our annual parent helper
morning tea to celebrate the partnership between the
school, parents and wider community. I would like to thank

• Combinations of students – students who will work
well together, and those who will not

• Friendship groups

• Student needs and the extent of these, be they extra
support or extension

• Application and effort in class

• Learning styles

• Academic levels of operation across all curriculum
areas

• Social, emotional, behavioural and academic needs
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the numerous parents, grandparents and carers who attended
and throughout the year have freely given up their time to assist
with the many programs and activities happening across the
school. I know the staff enjoyed sharing a cuppa with all of our
wonderful parent helpers and personally saying thank you for
supporting the school in the provision of the quality education
that our children receive.

Mr Craig Warner
Principal

From the Deputy Principals

School Development Days 2018 (SDD)

This year the last day of school for students will be Wednesday
19 December. There will be a staff development day for
teachers at school on Thursday 20th. Teachers will not be
on site on Friday December 21 as their commitment to
professional development on this day was completed very early
this year.

Term 1 2019

The first day for Years One to Six students in 2019 will be
Wednesday 30 January.

End Of Year Activities

Each stage has planned end-of-year activity days which will be
a wonderful conclusion to the year. Students and teachers are
looking forward to celebrating together. Unfortunately, if families
have not paid the party day/end-of year activity component
of school invoices, students will not participate as these are
above core curriculum, however there is still time to pay for your
children to attend these activities. The final day for payment is
Thursday December 6.

Thank you to parents/carers who have already made payments.

Student Leadership

Visitors to our school would quickly observe that leadership at
Jasper Road Public School is about ‘service to others’ – staff
and parents supporting the needs of students and students
supporting each other and the entire school community. On
Friday November 16, staff and students were entertained and
persuaded as Year 5 candidates for 2019 school leadership
positions were given an opportunity to continue promoting their
own skills and leadership qualities. School Leaders presented
their arguments on why they should be elected as
ambassadors for our school. The speeches were articulate,
persuasive and reflected applicants’ deep understandings of
the concept of leading and supporting. This process is very fair,
transparent and inclusive. The voting process was challenging
for all staff and students because the reality is that while all
candidates are already leaders, only eight students are elected

into the senior leadership team. There were also elections and
speeches on Wednesday for our eight House Captains for
2019, which again reflected our students’ preparedness to
support each other.

For those students who are currently looking for leadership
roles there will be opportunities for all students to demonstrate
leadership in their final year of primary school, including
mentoring students through the Peer Support program (2018),
roles in library, band, sport, SRC and supporting peer students
in the playground. Leadership is best demonstrated through
your actions and this does not require a badge or title. We
encourage all parents/carers to take the opportunity to discuss
the notion of leadership with your children. Children learn the
importance of leadership by reading newspapers and books,
watching television and through teaching and learning
programs taught at school. However, they also learn about the
values of leadership through the home discussions each day.
Let them know what you think leadership is and the desires
you have of them in terms of how you would like them to lead
(whether formally or informally) as they head into adulthood,
making this a regular opportunity for positivity and growth.

Continuing the discussion about developing resilience:

Reduce Stress

As we move into one of the most stressful parts of the year
(and for most families one of the happiest as well) we can
experience excessive stress and tension in our homes (e.g.
arguing, too many lessons/activities etc.) which can have a
negative effect on your child. As part of our continuing look
at the ways to reduce stress we have included the following
supportive thoughts.

For instance, plan some fun each day (even if it’s only 5
minutes) to read a story, go for a walk, watch a movie together,
do a mindfulness activity or listen to music. Also try to deal
with conflict between family members when it arises (family
meetings to discuss problems). Parents/carers also need to be
careful not to express frustration or anger by arguing or raising
voices around their children and being mindful that children
do not need to be a part of all adult conversations. Make a
routine - Establish specific times for meals, homework, quiet
time and bed time. Even 12 year olds need to be in bed
by 9:00pm. Adults need time away from their children too!
Establish a routine which includes showering, reading, chatting
and sleep. Electronic devices should be discouraged as part
of the bedtime ritual. Work together - It is important that you
and your partner work together to help your child manage their
anxiety. If parents/carers are not consistent, it can be very
confusing for your child. Try to agree on ways of handling your
child’s anxiety ( e.g. both agreeing to limit giving excessive
reassurance or both following through on setting limits, such as
not having the child sleep in your room) and be consistent in
terms of rewards.
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Mindfulness

Over the last decade, mindfulness has been slowly rising in
popularity with many individuals practising it on a regular basis.
Evidence based research has found that there are many
benefits to mindfulness which has prompted schools across
the nation to implement this practice into their daily routines.
Mindfulness can be described as attention training for your
brain, enabling you to focus on something without judgement
and to stimulate curiosity. Mindfulness can be practised in
a number of ways and is something that can be done by
everyone - no matter what your age! It has been practised
by many cultures around the world, but it is not exclusively
affiliated to any particular philosophy or religion. Mindfulness
helps improve memory, engagement and performance. Its
positive effect on the brain can improve immunity, mental
wellbeing, learning ability, emotional health and even, time
management. It is especially important in this era of information
overload as our attention is constantly being pulled in many
directions making us more distracted.

How do we begin to cultivate being mindful?

It begins by:

Being non-judging

Developing patience

Fostering a beginner’s mind that is open to life’s
experiences

Extending trust

Becoming non-striving

Demonstrating acceptance

Letting go; allowing yourself to not become attached

As you go through your day, allow yourself time to reflect on
these characteristics and the events of your day. Remember
not to label your experiences as good or bad, but rather accept
them just as they are. You’ll begin to see new possibilities within
each moment as well as grace for yourself and others.

As part of our Bounce Back program and moving forward into
2019 you may be interested to read how to “PROSPER” for

some holidays thoughts, as well as discussing “Mindfulness”
(as above).

Term 4 Week 7Term 4 Week 7 Term 4 Week 8Term 4 Week 8

Did you know?

Debby Bezzina and Vanessa Rogers
Deputy Principals

2019 Kindergarten Enrolments

We are taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2019, if you have
a child or know of anyone living in the JRPS catchment area
whose child turns 5 by July 31 2019 please come to the office
to collect an Application to Enrol Form or download from our
link below.

https://jasperroad-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enr
olment.html

The following documents will be required when submitting your
application.

• Becoming more aware of the habit of categorizing
people and events as good, bad, or indifferent and
avoiding these labels.

• Gaining the wisdom to know and accept the fact that
some things must unfold in their own time.

• Seeing things as if they were happening for the first
time; allowing ourselves to be receptive to all
possibilities.

• Trusting in ourselves and our own wisdom as well as
enabling trust within others.

• The ability to deeply experience the present without
the tension or goal to achieve….to simply “be.”

• Receiving things as they actually are rather than how
we wish them to be.

• Allowing thoughts, feelings, and experiences to come
and go without getting entangled within them.

• Early experience with different flavours leads to later
acceptance of new foods.

• Acceptance of new foods does not occur the first
time round.

• Give children repeated opportunities to try new
foods.

• It may take up to ten times before the new food is
accepted.

• Children are more willing to try new vegetables if they
see others choosing and eating them.

• your child's birth certificate or identity documents

• proof of student's address – originals of different
documents such as your council rates notice or
residential lease and electricity bill

• Immunisation history statement based on the
Australian Childhood Immunisation Register (ACIR)
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If your child is not a permanent resident you will also need to
provide:

We are happy to help with any questions you have about your
enrolment, please call the school office between the hours of
9:30am – 2pm, Monday to Friday.

Enrolling your child in Term 3 assists the school to plan
Kindergarten numbers for next year as well as informing you
of our Orientation Program. If parents/carers believe their child
will need additional support to successfully transition to
Kindergarten please contact Mrs Vanessa Rogers, Deputy
Principal, to organise an enrolment interview.

Sports News

Sporting Superstars

Congratulations to Mitchell W and his brother Beau W who both
competed at the Macarthur Motocross Championship at Appin
during the year. Motocross is one of the toughest sports there
is. It's a form of off-road motorcycle racing held on enclosed
dirt track circuits shaped from natural terrain and produces fast,
close and exciting racing. It is a physically demanding form of
motorcycle sport and tests both rider and their machines:

Both boys performed exceptionally well in this tough sport with
Mitchell claiming 1st place in 9 yr 65cc class, 1st place in 9
yr 85cc and 1st place overall for 9 -12 yr 65cc class. Beau
claimed 2nd place in 7 yr 65cc, managing 4th outright in 7 -9 yr
65cc.

At Oakdale Motocross Club Mitchell and Beau have achieved
2nd and 4th outright in their age groups and will be presented
with more trophies on Saturday 1 December. The boys have
also achieved top 10 placing’s at the state Amcross event
-an event which has them travelling to Bega, Wagga Wagga,
Canberra, Cooma and Goulburn to compete against riders from
around the state.

If slamming whoops, carving berms and flying high over jumps
is your idea of fun, Motocross is the off-road sport for you and
Mitchell and Beau would love to teach you how you can join in.
Well done!

Over the last weekend Lucie F has been competing at the
School Sports Australia National Athletics Championships in

Melbourne, representing NSW. She competed in 2 events, the
1500m and 800m races. Lucie’s outstanding efforts led her to
finish 6th in the country for the 1500m, running a Personal Best
time.

Great work on a fantastic effort Lucie!

PSSA Summer Draw

This week sees the start of PSSA Semi Finals. All teams not
competing will still be attending as spectators to cheer on our
teams. Good Luck to all teams playing in Semi Finals, we know
you will play hard and fair and represent our school as you
always do.

Week 7 – Semi Finals – Friday 30 November 2018

Sport Opposition Location

Senior Cricket Oakhill Drive Fred Caterson

Basketball Friendly Games Fred Caterson

Junior Boys Touch Football Beaumont Hills Kellyville Park

Senior Boys Softball Samuel Gilbert Bernie Mullane

Senior Girls Softball Crestwood Bernie Mullane

Junior Boys T-Ball Samuel Gilbert Bernie Mullane

Week 8 Friday 7 December – PSSA finals

Renae Neagle and Tom Gosper
PSSA Coordinators

School Events / Updates

SRC ‘Ice cream and Crazy Hair Day’

Last week the SRC held ‘Ice cream and Crazy Hair Day’. We
loved seeing the students and teacher’s crazy hair and enjoying
an ice cream or ice block. The SRC are thrilled to have raised
over $1250, which will go towards buying new hand dryers for
the bathrooms.

Thank you everyone for your support.

The SRC

Artwork - Mother Australia

Student name: Janavika H, Yr 5

Description: Every child is unique and diverse in their own
way with different languages, religion, tradition, ethnicity and

• family law or other relevant court orders (if
applicable).

• passport or travel documents

• current visa and previous visas (if applicable).
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dressings. In my painting, which I have given the name mother
Australia it depicts acceptance of people from around the globe
and accepted with their diversities.

Schools Spectacular Rehearsal

From the Office

Lost Property

As a school, we are accumulating a large amount of lost
property. To assist, could you please make sure that all items
of school clothing, hats, lunch boxes etc are labelled with
both your child’s name and their class. Your assistance with
this is greatly appreciated, particularly when sorting through the
clothes and returning them to their owners.

Canteen and Uniform Shop Information

With the implementation of the new website this term, many
people have been having issues finding the canteen and
uniform shop information. They can be found under “About our
school” then “What we offer”.

https://jasperroad-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/wh
at-we-offer.html

School Payments

Our preferred method of payment is the parent online payment
(POP) system, however if you need to pay by cash could you
please put in the exact amount whenever possible. All change
will be sent home with the student. Money is to be placed in an
envelope clearly stating your child’s name, class, amount and
excursion attending and place in the letterbox slot at the front
counter.

Administering Medication at School

This is a reminder to parents: If your child needs the school to
dispense medication, even for a short period of time, please
pre-measure the dosage required in a PLASTIC SYRINGE or
daily Webster pack. This must be labelled with the child’s name,
class, and time to be given. Please indicate if you have any
special requirements, such as medication needing to be

refrigerated. Parents MUST also sign a medical form to allow
staff to administer such medication. You can get the form from
the front office.

School Banking
Monday 3 December will be the last day for school banking for
this year 2018, due to presentation day in week 9 and end of
year activities in week 10.

All extra tokens students have from this year can still be used in
Term 1 2019.

Starting date for School Banking 2019 will be advised in Term
1 2019, once classes are allocated.

Also please note that School Banking rewards are experiencing
delivery delays of up to 10 days.

Thank you kindly

School Banking- Paulina Ibarra

Uniform Shop
Our last trading day for 2018 is Tuesday 11 December –
2:30-4:00pm

January 2019 Holiday Trading

Tuesday 15 January – 10:30am-12:00pm
Thursday 24 January – 2:00am-3:30pm
Tuesday 29 January – 2:30am-4:00pm

Normal trading will commence Saturday 2 February 2019 –
1:30pm-3:00pm

Hope you all have a Merry Christmas and a safe and
prosperous new year.

Elle
Uniforms
0421216414

All Things P&C

2019 Fundraising

Fundraising Roles for 2019

As mentioned we have restructured the committee roles and
how events will be run for 2019.

Do not forget that without the Fundraising Committee no
money will be raised to make improvements to your child’s
schooling experience.

The P&C in previous years have contributed to the following
items from the money raised by the Fund Committee:

• tiger turf
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These are just to name a few things that JRPS would not have
if not for the fundraising done by the P&C and sub-Committee.

Fundraising Co-ordinator Role

We are seeking a Fundraising Co-ordinator to oversee the
Event Organisers and liaise with the P&C/School Execs.

This position replaces the current Fundraising President role
with a lot of the previous presidential duties now being shared
amongst other committee members and event organisers to
lessen and share the load. This role has to be filled for the
Fundraising sub-Committee to be able to run any event.
You do not need any experience nor to know how the
committee or events run to take on this position, plus it’s
perfectly fine to have toddlers in tow- I am a testament to all
that when I put my hand up at the end of 2015. I was the
least experienced person with a crazy toddler but can say I
have learnt on the job and enough so to be re-elected the
following 2yrs. With a strong committee behind you and event
organisers in place I can guarantee the position will be a fun and
rewarding experience. I will also only be a phone call away if you
have any questions. I’m currently organising the reshuffle of the
committee and newly established roles, will be doing a call out
for new committee members and event organisers….so all the
hard work has been done for you.

If you are even slightly interested or would like more details
please contact me on jaffatjasperroad@hotmail.com

Other 2019 Committee Roles

Media & Communications Officer – filled – position
holder TBA
Volunteer & Rostering – (myself) Shontelle Prudames
Secretary (Emails) – Brooke Kinney
Secretary (Minutes) – filled – position holder TBA
Risk Assessment & notification Consult – Wiebke
Lackas

All roles have been filled but we are still seeking more general
committee members so if you are able to attend meetings
(currently Wednesday’s 9:15am weeks 2, 5 & 8) then we would
love you to come along. If you would love to join but
Wednesday’s are not suitable please let us know your
availability as a change of day could be possible. If you have
any questions please let me know via
jaffatjasperroad@hotmail.com.

Thank you to the outgoing Committee

As we seek and elect the new committee members for 2019 I
would like to thank the 2018 position holders that have stepped
down.

A massive thank you goes to Linda Kyprianou who has been
our Secretary for the past 5yrs. We have tried to split up
her secretarial job over the past 3yrs I’ve been President but
the new minute taker seems to always get a job and she
bounces right back in the role….one she doesn’t really like,
which makes my appreciation that much more. Over the past
years as secretary Linda has taken the minutes, looked after
emails, done volunteer call outs and rosters – as you can see
from the 2019 roles we have split what 1 person has taken
on for years into 3 positions which shows what an invaluable
member Linda has been not only for the Fundraising Committee
but also for the school and it’s community. Again we are so
appreciative of what she has done over the years. Your
presence, guidance and help will be sorely missed as Miss T
moves onto high school…do you think she can repeat year 6?
Otherwise we will gladly take you on as a C…it does clearly
state Parents & Citizens.

Another big thanks goes to Michelle Williamson who took on
the media & communication role in October last year when
our existing person moved to Queensland. She got thrown in
at the hardest time as our 2017 Trivia Night approached. In
the position she juggled work whilst helping with Facebook
posts, Posters and Newsletters. Michelle continued the role
until March this year which was extremely appreciated as it was
way beyond the time she was wishing to assist. Later during the
year when we were super busy she always put up her hand to
help with doing Facebook posts.

Thanks also goes to Haili Sun (Paul) who helped me with
the Media and Communications role by doing the fortnightly
newsletters since the end of March and also any posters that
I could not rehash so required one to be designed. Doing the
newsletter & some of the posters was so much help to me as
layout & design was something I struggled with on my phone.
Thank you so much for all your help and apologies for all the
Sunday morning emails.

Thank you also to Kylie MacLean who helped with Easter
posters between the slight gap during the transition of the
Media/Communication role.

Lastly, thanks to our loyal 2018 Committee members who
tried to attend meetings around their busy schedules and a
massive thanks to all the event co-ordinators in making this year
a success. Without your assistance in running the events we
could not raise the much needed funds required to improve our
child’s schooling experience. To the many volunteers over the
year your help too was vital in this process. To you all THANK
YOU FOR YOUR ASSISTANCE IN 2018 it has been extremely
appreciated!!!

Event Organisers for 2019

Below is a list of the currently approved 2019 events, however
dates may be changed. If we do not get an organiser for
each event then it will not go ahead!!

• mini soccer field

• air conditioners in classrooms

• iPads

• interactive white boards

• school chaplains

• tech support

• PSSA Sports uniforms

• perpetual trophies

• teacher conferences

• band instruments
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An event organiser will (as the name suggests) be the person
who runs the event and guides any volunteers that are
assisting. You will be given an event manual to use as a guide
if one has been established or you will be given guidance
by previous organisers or myself. You do not have to have
experience or have volunteered previously at the event to be the
organiser, nor do you have to attend meetings.

If you are remotely interested in being an organiser, you have a
group of friends keen to join together to run any of the below
events or would like further information then please contact
us on jaffatjasperroad@hotmail.com. Some events require more
than 1 organiser or could run better if have more so even if
a name is against an event you are interested in we could
possibly add you, that person may choose to swap to another
event or their circumstances might change so please do not
hesitate to put your hand up to ask. When you contact us, we
can be more specific on dates and other details can be given
for some events eg Easter Raffle specifics as although it runs
over a few weeks it does not require work every day & Loose
Change Challenge runs over 2wks we but do not count every
day

Term 1

Kindy Tear & Cheers – Feb 5 – Shontelle P & Karol
Castaneda
Easter Raffle & Mufti Day – March/April – Sarah Crowe
+ 1 or 2 extra organisers
State Election 23 March

Disco – March 27 – Shontelle/ Dave G/ Kat Lessells +
possibly 1 extra organiser

Term 1 or 2

Federal Election- date undecided (same positions as
above)

Term 2

Mother’s Day Stall – May 7 & 8 – packing day to be
confirmed - Wiebke Lackas +1 organiser
Proposed Movie or Comedy Night – proposed date
June 15 – 1,2 or 3 organisers required depending
Disco- June 27 – Shontelle/Dave G/ Kat L + possibly 1
extra organiser
Athletics Carnival- date be announced – 1, 2 or 3
depending on if have BBQ & canteen

Term 3

Trivia Night- Aug 17 proposed date – 2, 3 or 4
depending if have silent auction
Father’s Day Stall – Aug 27 & 28 – packing day to be
confirmed – Wiebke Lackas + 1 organiser
Disco – Sept 18 – Shontelle/Dave G/ Kat L + possibly 1
extra organiser

Term 4

Loose Change Challenge – wk 2 & 3 – Organiser or 2
required – counting days to be confirmed
Teacher Morning Tea – Teacher Appreciation Day end
of October – 1 or 2 people
Kindy Orientation x 4 dates – Oct/Nov – Shontelle P &
Karol Castaneda

Ongoing

Entertainment Books – Bec Godfrey
Bright Stars – Brooke Kinney

Again, if we do not get event organisers then the event will
not go ahead. This would be a huge shame as it will take away
funds that could go towards YOUR child’s schooling & it is the
students who will miss out.

If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to ask me.

Shontelle Prudames
2018 Fundraising President /2019 Volunteers &
Rostering Secretary

Everyday Hero

ATTENTION ALL SWIMMERS!!!

Fancy a beautiful ocean swim while raising much needed funds
for our school?

I am once again swimming in the Cole Classic 2019 ocean
swim and have chosen Jasper Rd Public School as my charity.
I am hoping to entice other swimmers to join me in Team
Jasper, or alternatively kindly ask you to donate to our worthy
cause!! The swim goes from Shelly Beach to Manly Beach and
takes place on Sunday February 3, 2019. The options are a
1km, 2kms or 5kms (!!) swim, in age categories or a “back
of the pack” option for the more leisurely swim! Plus this year
they have options for our younger swimmers including a 100m,
200m and 300m swim. It is an extremely well organised and
supported event and there are nearly as many life-savers in the
water as there are swimmers! The atmosphere is fantastic and
it is a very inclusive event, for both competitive and recreational
swimmers. I am swimming in the 1km and 2km events.

If you or your child would like to join Team Jasper and take part
in the swim, please email me at blackannie67@yahoo.com.au .

• Cake stall – Sarah Crowe

• BBQ – Karen Titterton / Dave Gilbert (need to
confirm)

• Bric a Brac – position available if go ahead with this
stall

• Jumping Castle – position available if do this

• Cake stall – Sarah Crowe

• BBQ – Karen Titterton / Dave Gilbert (need to
confirm)

• Bric a Brac – position available if go ahead with this
stall

• Jumping Castle – position available if do this
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If you would like to donate, please cut and paste the link below,
or contact me directly if you would prefer not to donate online.
I am aiming for $5000, but I think we can top this!

https://coleclassic2019.everydayhero.com/au/team-jasper

Annie Black

Sandpit Photo Thank you

Thank you to all the families who attended their photo shoot on
Sunday 18th November. Everyone seemed to be pleased with
their shoot and Belinda the photographer.

Do not forget to attend your viewing at the school on
Wednesday 5th December between 2:00 PM to 3:15 PM,
unless an alternate arrangement was made. Belinda will also be
in contact via SMS to remind you of your viewing.

You can purchase the entire set of prints for $199 (includes
34 canvas sized images and a CD) or individual sheets as well
as magnets and keyrings. There was a payment plan options
available.

Thank you so much to Linda for coordinating the event, doing
the bookings and opening up on the day. It was much
appreciated.

Join Us

Entertainment Book Orders:

Every purchase contributes 20% back to the school for
fundraising. Visit the link below to securely pay online and pick
up your ‘hard copy’ at school or download to your smartphone.

http://www.entbook.com.au/2151c99

Next P&C Meeting

There will be no Week 8 meeting on Monday 3 December at
7pm, however the P&C will be meeting for Xmas celebrations at
Northmead Bowling Club at 7pm. If you wish to attend please
email the P&C Committee (address below) so we can book
sufficient tables. If you cannot make alternative arrangements
for your kids, they are welcome.

Next Fundraising Meeting

Our next Fundraising meeting on Wednesday 5 December has
been cancelled.

Therefore the next meeting will be in week two next year on 6
February. We welcome all parents to attend and look forward
to meet new members.

Contact the P&C Committees

P&C Committee: pandcatjasperroad@hotmail.com

Fundraising Committee: jaffatjasperroad@hotmail.com

If you’re able to help out at any of the events during the year
(disco, mothers/father’s day stalls, BBQ’s etc) please send us
an email and we’ll add you to our volunteer list!

We advertise upcoming events in the fortnightly newsletter and
also on our Facebook Page so please add us if you haven’t
already!

Community Notices

Helen O’Grady Drama Academy

8

mailto:pandcatjasperroad@hotmail.com
mailto:jaffatjasperroad@hotmail.com

	Principal’s Address
	SCHOOLS SPECTACULAR
	2019 CLASSES
	PARENT HELPER MORNING TEA

	From the Deputy Principals
	School Development Days 2018 (SDD)
	Term 1 2019
	End Of Year Activities
	Student Leadership
	Reduce Stress
	Mindfulness
	How do we begin to cultivate being mindful?


	2019 Kindergarten Enrolments
	Sports News
	Sporting Superstars
	PSSA Summer Draw
	Week 8 Friday 7 December – PSSA finals


	School Events / Updates
	SRC ‘Ice cream and Crazy Hair Day’
	Artwork - Mother Australia
	Schools Spectacular Rehearsal

	From the Office
	Lost Property
	Canteen and Uniform Shop Information
	School Payments
	Administering Medication at School

	School Banking
	Uniform Shop
	January 2019 Holiday Trading

	All Things P&C
	2019 Fundraising
	Fundraising Roles for 2019
	Fundraising Co-ordinator Role

	Thank you to the outgoing Committee
	Event Organisers for 2019

	Everyday Hero
	ATTENTION ALL SWIMMERS!!!

	Sandpit Photo Thank you
	Join Us
	Entertainment Book Orders:
	Next P&C Meeting
	Next Fundraising Meeting
	Contact the P&C Committees

	Community Notices
	Helen O’Grady Drama Academy


